Development Committee Meeting

April 10, 2012

Present voting members: Evelyn Bless, Nancy Stearns, Tom Aderhold, John Miley, Bob Kerns, Nancy Manning 

Also present: Paul Berg, Todd Dunkle, Adrienne Hutelmyer   Absent: Libbie Jae

Guest: Ben Smith

Chair: Evelyn; Minutes: Nancy M.

Meeting was called to order at 3:09 PM.

Ben Smith was introduced by Todd. He demonstrated the Spend, Save and Give web site (Spendsaveandgive.com). It is used to raise money for charities and non-profits. There is already a link on it to the CCC. You select a business and a local charity or non-profit. You’ll receive a discount coupon for the business and the selected charity receives a gift. He is working to grow the list of businesses.

Mr. Smith also described the nationwide Fun Night discount program. A person commits to paying $15 per month, of which $5 goes to the CCC. In return they receive a $25 gift certificate to restaurant.com, and are able to buy movie theater tickets from $6.50 each. They also receive coupons from various businesses. Todd said there is no commitment on CCC’s part, and we could remove our name whenever we want. There was lots of discussion on these two programs.

Following his presentation with question and answer period, Mr. Smith left the meeting.

Approval of last month’s minutes: Motion to approve was made by Nancy S. and seconded by Nancy M. Minutes were approved unanimously.

Circles of Giving and Membership perks description. Todd passed out a draft of the revised narrative for the membership brochure. The goal is to present an emotional appeal. Membership is the foundation, and the Circles of Giving is the cornerstone of support. We discussed this approach, including asking for five-year pledges, as Benevon suggests.

Todd is asking various CCC groups to write up mission statements, for instance, the chorus, band, and Broadway Bound. He wants all distributed materials to take Development into account. He would appreciate feedback and help with this.

Evelyn stated that these materials need to be complete before any membership drive takes place. The goal of a membership drive is to bring in new members, retain and grow the current members into higher levels. She also said that we should brainstorm ideas for bringing in more people, maybe after the Strategic Planning session.

Action item: We should give our comments on this draft and the mission statements to Todd. E-mail him our ideas within the next 2 weeks.

Outreach efforts: We discussed targeted mailings, invitations to specific groups, and our networking initiative.

Todd said he would like to keep up the Spotlight Tours. Last night, two people from the USO were here for a Spotlight Tour. Partnership opportunities were discussed for the future. They will have a table at the Star Spangled Arts reception. Paul said that we could give them some tickets for CCC events and we could let them use the Center for their fund raiser if the dates work out. They still have a long way to go before becoming a full partner.

Westchase Seniors - nothing to report yet. 

Rotary groups - Todd can give presentations to groups. Paul said that when he went to a Sertoma meeting a while back, some members spoke about having been to the CCC. This made an impact on the other members present.

Action items: Nancy S. will contact George Arwood of Sertoma and set up a time for Todd and Evelyn to go with her to a meeting.

Adrienne asked what if we invited small groups of homeowners to come to the CCC instead of us going to HOA board meetings that are usually not well attended. John said that Avista has 115 homes. He offered to “host” an event here, along with his wife Ursula. We should send out invitations about 45 days in advance, and make it a personal invitation. This “block party” could perhaps happen in conjunction with an art reception.

Action item: Paul and John will meet to talk about this.

Strategic Planning session, May 19: It is time to begin preparation and ask Eddie Hemp what we need to bring to the table. John said that the Strategic Planning session needs to address financial goals.

Action item: Evelyn will contact Eddie Hemp.

Action item: Todd will be talking to Emerald Greens about this year’s golf tournament.

Unfinished business: Due to the length of the meeting, next month Todd will present text for the explanatory plate to go on the Major Donors’ Plaque.

We still need to review results of the Member, Student, Teacher, and Volunteer surveys.

Meeting adjourned 5:08.

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, May 8, at 3:00.

